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Weekly Newsletter 3 (22nd September 2023)  
 

Stocksbridge Nursery Infant School 
Pot House Lane, Stocksbridge, Sheffield, S36 1EJ. Tel:   0114 2883109  

E-mail: enquiries@stocksbridge-nur.sheffield.sch.uk 

Website: https://www.stocksbridgenurseryinfants.co.uk/  

Newsletter: newsletter@stocksbridge-nur.sheffield.sch.uk 

Noticeboard: www.stocksbridgenurseryinfants.co.uk/noticeboard/ 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/stocksbridgeni 

Twitter: twitter.com/stocksbridgenis 

What’s happening in school next week! 
Nursery = RED. Reception = ORANGE. Yr1 = GREEN. Yr2 = BLUE.  

Nest & Orchard = PURPLE. Whole school / mixed = BLACK. 

• Mrs Bailey is teaching Class 3 in the afternoon on Monday 25th 

September. 

• Dance Club 3.00-4.00pm on Monday. 

• Mrs Greenwood is teaching Class 1 and Mrs Bailey is teaching  

Class 2 in the afternoon on Tuesday 26th September.  

• Football Club on Tuesday, 3.00-4.00pm. 

• Mrs Taylor is teaching Nursery on Wednesday 27th September.  

• Mrs Bailey is teaching Class 1 on Weds afternoon. 

• All our year 2 children have drumming on Weds afternoon.  

• Athletics Club on Wednesday 3.00-4.00pm. 

• Mrs Kane is teaching Class 6 on Thursday 28th Sept.  

• Mrs Bailey is teaching The Orchard on Thurs afternoon.  

• Multisports Club on Thursday, 3.00-4.00pm. 

• Class 2 have Forest School on Friday 22nd September.  

• We are holding a Macmillan coffee morning on Friday morning.  

We will need buns please. Thank you! 

• Art Club on Friday, 3.00-4.00pm. 

         

Attendance 

Our target is 96%.  This week’s 
attendance is 93.8% 

Class 1: 94% 

Class 2: 91% 

Class 3: 100% 

Class 5: 96% 

Class 6: 93% 

Class 7: 93% 

Class 8: 90% 

The Orchard: 93% 

 
Well done Class 3 – 

100%! 
 

 

 

 

 

School Start Time 

(all school inc Nursery) 

The doors into school open at 

8.20am.  School starts at 8.30am. 

The gates are closed at 8.30am 

so we can get on with the school 

day knowing we’re all secure. 

Volunteers in school 

Do we have any parents/grandparents who are able to 

volunteer to come into school each week to listen to 

children read?  We'll give guidance and training. 

Please let the office know if you can help. Thank you! 

 

Coats!  

Please ensure that your child comes to 

school with a coat every day. Some 

children were caught out by the rain last 

and had no coat at school.  
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Tweak of the Week: Go outside quietly and calmly.  Come inside quietly and calmly.  

 

 

Nursery News 
Despite the awful weather on Wednesday, we have had lots of cheery little faces in Nursery this week.  
We have been looking at how we are all different from each other and enjoyed reading a book together 
and talking about what makes us so special and unique.  We have had listening games with the musical 

instruments and have also worked together to make fantastic castles, shops and train tracks. 

 
Star of the Week: 

We can hardly believe that Opie Galston has only been at Nursery for 2 weeks because he is such a 
'sorted' little man.  He asks if he isn't sure, plays contentedly, listens well and we can't help but admire 

his independence and willingness to do things for himself.  He really is great to have around. 
 

  

Mrs Townsend’s Pupils of the Week 

Seth Hirst.  I am so pleased with how well Seth has settled into his new class.  He is trying hard, making 
better choices and showing his wonderful manners to the grown-ups in school.  Well done Seth.  Keep it 

up.  

 

Looking ahead to the w.b. 2nd Oct 

• The assembly theme will be ‘Being in my World’.  

• Mrs Bailey is teaching Class 3 in the afternoon of Mon 2nd October.  

• Dance Club 3.00-4.00pm on Monday. 

• Mrs Bailey is teaching Class 2 and Mrs Greenwood is teaching Class 3 in the afternoon on 

Tuesday 3rd October.  

• Football Club on Tuesday, 3.00-4.00pm. 

• Mrs Taylor is teaching Nursery and Mr Barker is teaching Class 6 on Wednesday 4th October.  

• Wednesday is National Walk or Bike to School day. 

• Mrs Bailey is teaching Class 1 on Weds afternoon. 

• All our year 2 children have drumming on Weds afternoon.  

• Athletics Club on Wednesday 3.00-4.00pm. 

• Miss Spencer is teaching Class 8 in the morning on Thursday 5th October and Class 7 in the 

afternoon.  

• Mrs Bailey is teaching The Orchard on Thurs afternoon.  

• Multisports Club on Thursday, 3.00-4.00pm. 

• Class 2 have Forest School on Friday 6th October.  

• Mrs Kane is teaching Class 6 on Friday.   

• Art Club on Friday, 3.00-4.00pm. 
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School Menu Summer Term 2023 (All school including Nursery) 

Week 3 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Main course Spaghetti 
Bolognese 
with penne 
pasta 

Pork hot dog 
with baked 
potato wedges 

Roast chicken 
with roast 
potatoes and 
gravy 

BBQ chicken and 
vegetable burritos 
with mixed rice 

Cheese and 
tomato pizza 
with chips and 
tomato sauce 

Vegetarian 
main course 

Bean bake 
with diced 
potatoes 

Veggie mince 
pasta bake 

Vegetable 
sausage with 
roast potatoes 
and gravy 

Macaroni cheese Cheese and 
onion flan with 
chips and 
tomato sauce 

Jacket potato 
and filling 

Jacket potato 
with cheese, 
baked beans 
or tuna mayo 

Jacket potato 
with cheese, 
baked beans or 
tuna mayo 

Jacket potato 
with cheese, 
baked beans or 
tuna mayo 

Jacket potato with 
cheese, baked 
beans or tuna 
mayo 

Jacket potato 
with cheese, 
baked beans or 
tuna mayo 

Sandwich 
option 

Ham Ham  Ham Ham Ham 

Tuna mayo Tuna mayo Tuna mayo Tuna mayo Tuna mayo 

Cheese Cheese Cheese Cheese Cheese 

Vegetables Mixed 
vegetables 
Garden salad 

Garden peas 
Sweetcorn 

Cabbage 
Cauliflower 

Green beans 
Carrots 

Baked beans 
Garden peas 

Dessert Chocolate 
shortbread 
biscuit 

Fruity flapjack 
with banana 

Oaty crunchy 
biscuit 

Apple sponge and 
custard 

Chocolate 
crispy crunch 

Yoghurt and fruit are also available each day as an alternative to desert along with a selection of 

breads, salads and fresh drinking water. 

Something scary! 

We know that Halloween is approaching and we’re all getting excited about it. However, the children 

have been telling us about a programme with a character called ‘Megan’ in it and they tell us that it 

scares them. Please be mindful of what your child is watching and ensuring that it is age appropriate.  

Three times this week, I have heard of parents speaking in impolite, sometimes quite aggressive and 

rude ways to staff.  Please afford us the respect we show you as parents.  We wouldn’t dream of talking 

to you in such a manner and ask that you don’t do so to us.  Thank you.  
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  This week’s praise board  

• Bill Dang for being so helpful. We are so lucky to have you Bill. 

• Lucy Marsh for having an amazing week. 

• Thank you Seth Grace for brightening Mrs Bailey’s mornings, your smile is infectious and greatly 
appreciated. 

• Jenson Turner-Jones for being honest yesterday when something broke.  He is also sharing how 
super proud he is of his learning at home. 

• Thank you to Naoise O’Brien for helping to collect in the PE equipment - without being asked! 

• Alex Hunt for offering to carry Emilie Lamb’s chair to and from assembly and showing kindness to 
her.  

• Ivy-Jay Sampson Coopland, Emily Clough, Aria Boudabouza and Aubree Donovan for always 
listening, being ready to learn and using lovely manners. You girls are superstars! 

• Vinny Gibson I am so impressed with your partitioning in maths this week - fabulous effort.  

• Alfie Alliban and James Smedley for working together and been brilliant kagen partners. 
• Holly Graham, who is always just doing the right thing! 

• Miss. Kane spotted Taliana Tshibangu looking after some girls from class 6 during lunch time. 
She was helping them to find their friends, play games and was so compassionate towards them. 
Thank you Taliana, the girls talked about you all afternoon! 

• Poppy Dodd for joining in with her learning enthusiastically. 

• Rayne Chambers did some brilliant sorting in maths. 

• Harper Jarvis has blown us away with her phonics! She really is trying to blend those sounds 
together. Keep it up Harper!  

• If there is anything we need to find we get Rohan Simmons on the case. He has found so many 
things this week including Mrs McGhee’s glasses!  

• Caleb Black has supported his friend lots this week. Helping them understand when it is there turn 
to go. 

• Huge well done to Amelia Menhennet who this week confidently walked up and down the stairs in 
school independently - We are very proud of you!  

• Sophie Pickwell, Olivia Stokes and Ava Hible have been class 6 organisers this week giving people 
tidy up jobs which has been very helpful.  

• Johan Thistlewood has tried so hard when listening during carpet time keep it up.  

• Noah Greaves has been very chatty this week it’s like music to our ears.  

• Seweryn Herbert, Harry Radford and Tilly Hall made Miss. Kane smile lots during welly Wednesday 
with their bug hunting skills. I don’t think I have seen so many bugs ever! 

• Thank you to Isaac Cheetham for picking up all the milk straw wrappers and keeping our classroom 
tidy. 

• Reuben Kimpton impressed us with how many tricky words he knew. Well done Reuben!  
• Thank you, Remi Guy, for being so kind and helpful in the hall this week- you are a superstar!  

• Lilly Hinchcliffe is such a wonderful help at tidy up time.  Thank you.  

• Evelyn Pitt is a lovely friend to others.  

• Thank you, Tyson Kiffin, for being so mature and encouraging with your friends - we are proud of 
you. 

 



   

Assembly Theme: Sukkot 

   
 

  

 

Christmas Fair 

(I know I can’t believe we’ve put the C word on a newsletter in September!) 

Our small, but effective, FOSNI (Friends of Stocksbridge Nursery Infant) team met yesterday and we are 

hoping to hold a Christmas Fair on Tuesday 12th December after school.  The reason to add it so early 

to a newsletter is to ask if you would begin saving things for us. 

- Empty clean jam jars 

- Bottle bags 

If you have a sort of soft toys in the run up to Christmas, please could we have them to put in a soft toy 

raffle. If you have any unopened, unused and unwanted gifts lurking in drawers and cupboards, would 

you please consider donating these to school so we can use them in a raffle. 

We’ll send more information, probably on a regular basis as we move through the term.  The stalls we 

are hoping to run, to give you some ideas are: 

Homemade stall of bakes and other goodies, a jar tombola (hence the need for lots of jars), a bottle 

raffle, lucky dip, soft toy tombola, face painting, festive tattoos, a decoration stall and a chocolate 

hamper raffle.  We’re hoping for some festive music from a local brass band and there will be 

refreshments for sale.   

Year 2 Halloween Disco (Year 2)  

We are holding a Halloween Disco for our Year 2 children on Wednesday 1st November at 4.30-5.30pm. 

The to attend is £3 per child. We will set up a payment item on ParentPay. There will be no need to bring 

any additional cash on the night.  We’ll send more information nearer the date.  

Lost Property 

We already have quite an impressive collection of lost property in school. We do try to return items that 

are named. Those that are not named get put in lost property. We tend to put the lost property out for 

parents and carers to peruse towards the end of each term. However, if you have noticed missing 

items already you are very welcome to pop in to school to have a look in lost property for it. Before the 

start of school and after the end of school are the easiest times if possible.  

It helps us to return items if they are clearly labelled with your child’s name. I can personally highly 

recommend STIKINS labels. School also receives a small amount of funding from every order that 

uses our fundraising number 22387. Flyer attached for info and also available from the office.   
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Seasonal Flu Vaccine (Reception, Year 1 and Year 2) 

The school immunisations team will be in school on Monday 27th November 2023 to administer flu 

vaccines. Parents / carers are asked to complete the online consent form, which can be accessed at 

https://www.sheffieldchildrensvaccinations.co.uk/Forms/Flu.  

The option to consent or decline the vaccination is at the end of the questionnaire, so please 

complete the form even if you do not want your child to have the vaccination. The deadline for 

sending your consent/refusal is 8.30am on Sunday 26th November 2023.  

The team are visiting us and the junior school on the same day, so both schools have been given the 

unique school code of: SF107055. This will show as Stocksbridge Infants & Juniors.  

For more information about the vaccination please visit website: 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/child-flu-vaccine/ 

If you experience any problems with the consent form or you have any questions or queries about the 

vaccination please contact the School Age Immunisations Service team admin on 0114 3053291 or 

nurses on 0114 3053230 or email: scn-tr.sheffielddutysn.vacandimm@nhs.net Thank you.  

Is my child well enough to go to school today? 

The South Yorkshire and Bassettlaw Healthier Together website has some really helpful information for 

families on general health and well-being. In particular, it provide information about common childhood 

illnesses and whether children can still attend school or not. You can access this information here.  

If your child is unable to attend school due to illness you should, when possible, inform school of their 

absence by 8.30am in the morning. You can do this by using the Studybugs app or by leaving a 

message on our dedicated answer phone service by phoning 0114 2883109 and selecting option 1.  

If your child has a medical appointment during school hours please let the school office know in advance. 

Our office staff will ask you to provide evidence of the appointment, so that your child’s absence can be 

authorised.  

In the case of sickness and diarrhoea, we ask that children stay off school for 48 hours after the last 

incident. Thank you.  

Golden Time – 30 mins of time choosing from a whole range of activities.  

We have started Golden Time this week and it’s helping to give children incentives and constant reminders 

to keep our Golden Rules.  The children have reminders if they choose not to keep them, they are then 

warned that they are in danger of losing Golden Time.  Should they continue to not follow our rules then 

they lose Golden Time in 5 minute increments.  Our Golden Rules are: We are gentle, we are kind and 

helpful, we listen, we are honest, we work hard, we look after property.  

 

https://www.sheffieldchildrensvaccinations.co.uk/Forms/Flu
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/child-flu-vaccine/
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https://studybugs.com/about/parents
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 The children’s out of school achievements this week. Keep them coming.  What they do and 
learn out of school is as important as what they do here. Email items for the newsletter to 

Newsletter@stocksbridge-nur.sheffield.sch.uk 

 
 

 
 

  

 
.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

This little hawk decided to try the U7’s full 

contact last week and he was great. He 

listened really well, made some fantastic 

tackles and got trainer of the week.  

Well done! 

 

This talented young lady is wowing us all 

with her dancing on ice. Here she is after 

competing in a competition this week. 

Keep Dancing!  

  

And these dancing 

feet were awarded 

Star of the Week 

this week for 

remembering all 

the steps for all 3 

dances to be 

performed at a 

dance show this 

weekend.  

Well done! Have a 

great weekend.  

Keep shining!!  
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Are you interested in supporting the school by becoming a governor? 

Due to some recent resignations we have vacancies for 3 parent governors.  A letter, with more information 

about this role, has been sent with this newsletter.   A parent governor is elected by the parent body of the 

school.  

We also require 2 co-opted governors.  A co-opted governor is appointed by the governing board and who, 

in the opinion of the governing board, has the knowledge, experience and skills to contribute to the 

effective governance and success of the school.  

You can read more about the role of a governor on the Learn Sheffield website. 

All governors, parent, staff and co-opted, have three core responsibilities. These are: 

1. To ensure clarity of vision, ethos and strategic direction of the school. 

2. Hold the headteacher to account for the educational performance of the school and its pupils. 

3. Oversee the financial performance of the school and make sure its money is well spent. 

We would welcome interest from any one who has the skills to support the school in any, some or all of 

these responsibilities. We would particularly welcome governors with interest, skill or expertise in Early 

Years, HR or finance.   

 

Monster Phonics **FREE** webinar for Parents & Carers 

 

We are introducing a new phonics scheme in school – Monster Phonics.  We have spent the last couple of 

weeks assessing what the children already know and identifying any gaps. 

We begin teaching phonics in earnest on Monday.  All the children will taught in their year groups.  The 

Year One children in Classes 7 & 2 will come together and be taught by Miss Palmer in the hall.  

Parents and Carers are invited to attend a free webinar about our ‘Monster Phonics’ scheme on Wednesday 

4th October at 7-8pm. The webinar is intended to help parents better understand how we teach phonics in 

school and offers guidance on how to use Monster Phonics at home to support your child’s learning. If you 

would like to attend, please book a place by visiting:  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/monster-phonics-a-guide-for-parents-tickets-

668760981097?aff=ebdsoporgprofile 

Macmillan Cake Sale next Friday 

We’re raising money for Macmillan next Friday with our version of the coffee morning.  We’d love it if you 

could send in buns, cakes or biscuits with your child.  It would be great if you would give your child a donation 

to bring too.  We make sure that all the children then enjoy a sweet treat on Friday and we’re raising funds for 

a good cause too.   

 

https://www.learnsheffield.co.uk/Services/Governance-Service/Become-a-Governor
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https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/monster-phonics-a-guide-for-parents-tickets-668760981097?aff=ebdsoporgprofile
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